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Application of The Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company for Changes to Electric Service Bill Format And Request for an Expedited Ruling


The Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company (“Company”) hereby files, pursuant to O.A.C. 4901:1-10-22(C) and 4901:1-10-33(F), an Application for Changes to Electric Service Bill Format.  The Company’s bill format, inclusive of the changes proposed herein, will continue to comply with the requirements of O.A.C 4901:1-10-22 and 4901:1-10-33.  The Company requests an expedited ruling upon this Application and hereby seeks Commission action approving the Application by April 15, 2012 so as to allow the Company to move forward with the requested changes as an element of the Company’s Consumer Behavior Study included as part of a pilot (known as the Smart Grid Modernization Initiative) that will study Smart Grid applications through a grant provided by the U. S. Department of Energy (“Pilot Program”).  
The changes to the bill format will demonstrate how reduced usage during high priced periods may help customers participating in the pilot program reduce their electricity costs.  The requested bill format change will only impact those customers who are participating in the Pilot Program.  The number of customers who will receive the new bill format will not exceed 4,000.  All other customers will continue to receive the currently approved bill format.
The proposed changes to the bill format are set forth on attached Exhibit 1, which is an example of the new billing format being proposed and which is incorporated herein by reference.  The primary change to the format is the addition of a table that summarizes various events that have occurred during the billing month.  The table shows the event date, the customer’s baseline usage, actual usage, reduction in usage, the rebate per kilowatt hour and the total rebate earned.  The events are totaled and the total is carried forward to a line item peak time rebate on the bill.  The information included on said Exhibit is for illustrative purposes only.  No actual names, addresses, account numbers, amounts, charges, usage levels, or other information was  included in the attached example.  However, the Exhibit does accurately reflect the new format and changes proposed herein. The proposed changes to the bill format have been discussed with Staff prior to the filing of this Application. 


Because the customers participating in the Pilot Program will start being billed under the Pilot Program on or about June 1, 2012, and in order to allow sufficient time for the Company’s billing systems to be updated to reflect the changes being proposed herein,  the Company respectfully asks the Commission to approve this application and related changes no later than April 15, 2012.  






Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Kathy J. Kolich (Attorney No. 0038855)
FIRSTENERGY SERVICE COMPANY

76 South Main Street

Akron, OH  44308

 (330) 384-4580

 (330) 384-3875  (fax)

kjkolich@firstenergycorp.com

Counsel for Applicant, The Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE
I hereby certify that the Request for a Change in Bill Formatting was electronically filed through the Docketing Information System of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio on this 21st day of March, 2012, with service to all parties being done through said electronic system on the first business day thereafter.  








_/s/ Kathy J. Kolich_____________








Kathy J. Kolich, Esq.
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